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A Special 
Invitation to

All Women in 
the Community

Eyewitness 
to Majesty:  

Abandoning Self for 
Christ with Mindy 

Ferguson

Come, walk along with 
Peter as an eyewitness to the life of Christ.  Watch Peter 
transform from Simon the ordinary fisherman, to Peter fisher of 
men. Peter will encourage you and inspire you.  But most of all, 
he will challenge you to abandon self for Christ.  

All women in the community are invited to join us on 
Tuesday evenings at Good Shepherd United Methodist 
Church in Fairfield for this eleven-week Bible study, featuring 
author and Cypress resident, Mindy Ferguson of Fruitful Word 
Ministries.  Each week we will come together for 90 minutes of 
fellowship, music, prayer and in-depth teaching by Mindy. The 
workbooks for this series are $13.00 payable the first night of 
class.  Childcare is free with advance reservations.  Please come 
and bring a friend!

Dates: Tuesday evenings, February 3rd through April 21st.
Time: 7:00 to 8:30 p.m.
Location:  Good Shepherd UMC, 20155 Cypresswood Drive,
	 Fairfield Subdivision (290 and Mason Rd)
Cost:  $13.00 for workbook
To register contact:  Good Shepherd UMC office at 281-373-
2273 or Aynne Daugherty (aynnedaugherty@yahoo.com)  at 
281-373-1822 

Visit Mindy’s ministry website at: www.Fruitfulword.org

Community Website
If you have not done so already, it is time to visit lakesoffairhaven.

net.  This is our community website, created by residents for residents.  
While it is not entirely dynamic and changing every day, with the 
help of some more people, it can be.  I encourage anyone who has 
web building experience, or students who would be interested in 
working on this project to please contact me right away - jennigrace@
gmail.com.

Currently, the website is a place to post lost and found items, 
organize community gatherings, share your favorite restaurants and 
share your own business with the neighbors.  A few ideas are to have 
a featured yard of the month, Christmas light pictures and voting, 
quarterly get-togethers to meet our neighbors, and a community wide 
donation to a chosen non-profit or family in need each year.  Any 
input and help would be appreciated.  

In these times of economic uncertainty, let’s help support local 
businesses and keep Texas the strongest economy in the nation!

Cy-Woods Wildcat Band and Color 
Guard Casino Night and Silent Auction

On Saturday, January 31st from 7pm to 11pm, the Cy-Woods 
Wildcat Band and Color Guard will be hosting their third annual 
Casino Night at Cy-Woods High School.  This is a once-a-year 
fundraiser for the band. Casino Night is a time not only to raise funds 
for the band, but also to have fun.  Given the huge success of last 
year’s Casino Night, a Texas Hold’em tournament has been added 
this year. You don’t want to miss the fabulous Silent Auction and 
grand prize drawings for a ping pong table, foose ball table, digital 
camera and a Wii. Come join the fun and help support the Wildcat 
Band and Color Guard. For more information visit the band website 
at www.cywoodsband.org.

mailto:aynnedaugherty@yahoo.com
http://www.fruitfulword.org/
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Attention Teenagers 
The Teenage Job Seekers listing service is offered free of charge 
to all Lakes of Fairhaven teenagers seeking work. Submit your 
name and information to articles@PEELinc.com by the 9th of 
the month!

*-CPR Training                   +-First Aid Training

Teenage Job Seekers

Classified Ads
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 
run at no charge to Lakes of Fairhaven residents, limit 30 words, 
please e-mail articles@PEELinc.com.
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $50, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office @ 
512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

Advertising Information 
Please support the businesses that advertise in The Beacon. Their 
advertising dollars make it possible for all Lakes of Fairhaven 
residents to receive the monthly newsletter at no charge.  If you 
would like to support the newsletter by advertising, please contact 
our sales office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.
com. The advertising deadline is the 10th of each month for the 
following month's newsletter.

Newsletter Information
Publisher
	 Peel, Inc.......................... www.PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
	 Article Submission............................articles@PEELinc.com	
	 Advertising..................................advertising@PEELinc.com

Newsletter Article Submissions
	 Interested in submitting an article?  You can do so by emailing 
articles@PEELinc.com or by going to http://www.peelinc.
com/articleSubmit.php.  All news must be received by the 9th 
of the month prior to the issue.  So if you are involved with a 
school group, scouts, sports etc – please submit your articles 
for The Beacon.  Personal news for the Stork Report, Teenage 
Job Seekers, special celebrations and military service are also 
welcome.

Personal Classified
Help Wanted:  Babysitter to assist sporadically during the day, 
and some evenings on an as needed basis in our home.  Perfect 
for college student or stay at home mom.   Please call Jodi for 
more info:  281-256-9267.

Name Age Baby
Sit

Pet
Sit

House
Sit

Yard
Work Phone

Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior
• 20 Years Experience
• Hardiplank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Pressure Washing
• Sheetrock Repair & Texturing
• Cabinet Painting
• Door Refi nishing & Replacement
• Wallpaper Removal
• Custom Staining
• Fence Replacement or Repair

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
NO PAYMENT UNTIL COMPLETION

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, 
except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of 
misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Jackson, Peter......14 ..................•...........•..........•..... 281-213-9307
Versnel, John.......15....... •..........•...........•................. 512-111-1111
Yenzer, Kristen....14....... •......................•.......................................
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Listing Your Home for Sale in
Lakes of Fairhaven?

Call your Cypress RE/MAX real estate expert

Named one of Houston’s Top 25 Real Estate Teams by the
Houston Business Journal for 2007!

17920 Huffmeister, Suite 140 • Cypress, Texas 77429

281-304-9500
281-731-7399

Virtual Tour Our Listings
at:

Broker/Owner

Lakeland

Lone Star College-CyFair Perspective
It’s Not Too Late to Register for Spring Semester Classes 

Spring semester classes begin Jan. 12. It’s not too late to register 
for spring as well as some late start and continuing education 
courses. Lone Star College-CyFair provides a variety of options 
such as weekend, evening, distance learning and even hybrid 
(part on campus instruction and part online learning) courses. For 
information, call 281-290-3200 or 832-782-5000 or go online to 
CyFair.LoneStar.edu.

Center for the Arts Season Tickets on Sale 
Order your seats for the 2009 Season of Entertainment at Lone 
Star College-CyFair and not only save 25% off regular ticket 
prices, but receive one free ticket to the 2009 summer children’s 
production. A variety of season ticket packages are available for this 
year’s engaging and enjoyable choral, music and theatre line up. 
All performances are held in the Center for the Arts on the Barker 
Cypress campus at 9191 Barker Cypress. Call 281-290-5201 or go 
to CyFair.LoneStar.edu/boxoffice for information.

Deadline Jan. 26 to Submit a Film for Quack Attack Competition 
Do you have what it takes to make a movie? Five-minute film 
submissions will be accepted monthly through Jan. 26, with the 
Quack Attack Film Festival set for Feb. 27. Competition categories 

include: Drama, Comedy, Public Service Announcements, Action, 
Documentary, Commercial/Advertising, Horror, Science Fiction, 
Romance, Animation, News Packages and Music Video. Each film 
will be judged on the basis of: Creativeness, Sound, Cinematography 
and Special Effects. For competition rules, guidelines, entry form 
and information go to cyfair.lonestar.edu/video.

Try Tai Chi in the New Year 
Lone Star College-CyFair offers a variety of continuing education 
courses, such as Tai Chi. This introductory course offers practice 
in the simplified styles and forms of Tai Chi. A person doing tai 
chi moves his or her body slowly and gently, while breathing 
deeply.  The 24-point posture is emphasized in this course. Students 
also study history and basic terms along with philosophical and 
physiological principles and the movements of Tai Chi. Registration 
is under way. For information, go to CyFair.LoneStar.edu/ce. 

L.I.F.E. Lessons in January
The Learning, Inspiration, Fellowship and Enrichment (L.I.F.E.) 
programs are free and held Wednesdays at 10 a.m. in the Lone 
Star College-CyFair Branch Library (Room 131.) Call the library 
at 281-290-3213 for L.I.F.E. program information or go online to 
CyFair.LoneStar.edu/library.
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We Challenge What You Pay For Electricity!
If SparkPowerBank isn’t your current electricity provider…chances are you're paying too much!

I’m Texas Energy Analyst Alan Lammey. Maybe you’ve heard me on the radio talking about the 
market forces that drive energy prices. I’m here to tell you that you’re not stuck paying those high 
prices to big electric companies anymore! Stop it.

Why pay more than you have to? Those days are over!

Why would you want to go with an electric provider that charges you more, when you can go to
www.sparkpowerbank.com and pay far less for the same electricity?

SIGN-UP ONLINE

TODAY!

Please choose "Newsletter Ad" as your referral on the SparkPowerBank.com website.

Make sense?

www.sparkpowerbank.com

Nursemaid’s Elbow
Whenever you reach out to a young child, be mindful not to pull 

or jerk his or her hands or arms. A quick tug of a toddler’s arm can 
easily result in a slip or subluxation (partial dislocation) of an elbow 
bone. This is called “nursemaid’s elbow” or pulled elbow.

Nursemaid’s elbow most commonly occurs in kids 1 to 3 years old, 
though infants and older kids can experience it, too.

In younger children, the ligaments (bands of muscle that hold bones 
together) are loose and bones are not yet fully developed, making it 
easy for them to slip in and out of place.

As kids get older, however, their ligaments tighten, bones enlarge and 
harden, and the risk of nursemaid’s elbow significantly decreases.

Causes of Nursemaid’s Elbow
The elbow joint connects the humerus (upper arm bone) to the radius 

and ulna (lower arm bones). The rounded tip of the radius (the radial 
head) is surrounded by a ligament that is sometimes loose in kids.

If not tight enough, the ligament may slip over the radial head if a 
small amount of pressure is applied. This causes the bones to move 
out of place, or subluxate.

Any of the following can cause a subluxation:
•	 Jerking a child's arm. Pulling a toddler along while walking or quickly 

grabbing his or her hand can jerk the arm, resulting in slipping of 
the radial head. Use caution when taking a child by the hand. 

•	 Pulling a child up by the hands. Pulling on hands or forearms can put 
stress on the elbows. Never pick up a toddler or infant by the hands 
or wrists. Lifting under the armpits is the safest way to lift a child. 

•	 Swinging a toddler by the arms. Any type of swinging by holding the 
hands or wrists can strain the elbow joint and should be avoided. 

•	 Breaking a fall with the arm. The natural response to falling is 
outstretching an arm for protection. The elbow can overextend 
during this type of injury, resulting in a slip of the radial head. 

•	 Rolling over in an awkward way. Sometimes rolling over in a crib, 
bed, or on the floor can cause nursemaid’s elbow in infants and 
very young children. 

When Your Child Is Injured
A child with nursemaid’s elbow will probably not look outwardly 

injured because the subluxation does not cause the arm to twist or 
bend awkwardly.

(Continued on Page 5)

Not Available Online
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Community of FaithCommunity of Faith
Building Strong FamiliesBuilding Strong Families

Pastor Mark and Laura Shook
16124 Becker Rd., 77447

832.875.2520 | www.communityoffaith.tv

SERVICE TIMES:
Saturdays at 6:00 p.m.
Sundays at 9:30 a.m.

and 11:30 a.m.

However, a child may exhibit warning signs that should 
signal a red flag to parents. Here’s what to look for:

•	 The child refuses to use an arm. A child will not be able to use the 
injured arm without pain. Therefore, the arm is usually kept in a 
fixed, straight position or with a slight bend in the elbow. 

•	 Use of the arm is painful. Toddlers may tell you the forearm hurts, 
or they may cry or shout out in pain if you touch it. This doesn’t 
necessarily indicate a case of nursemaid’s elbow. Fractures and 
bruises will hurt, too. You’ll just know something isn’t right and a 
doctor needs to check it out. 
Contact your doctor if you suspect a case of nursemaid’s elbow. Do 

not attempt to put the bone back into place yourself. Timely treatment 
by a medical professional can ease pain and reduce the risk of further 
complications.

At the Doctor’s Office
If your family doctor is not able to treat nursemaid’s elbow, an 

orthopedic specialist may provide care. A doctor at a local emergency 
department can also see your child.

The doctor will first determine whether your child has nursemaid’s 
elbow. The arm and shoulder will be felt to make sure there’s no 
swelling or other abnormality, which could point to a fracture instead. 
If no swelling is present, the doctor will attempt to manually push the 
radial head back into place. The medical term for this is reduction.

Your child may be given some medicine for anxiety relief before the 
reduction, but anesthesia is not needed. The procedure is very quick and 
takes only a few seconds. A child is usually asked to sit on a parent’s lap 
while the doctor attempts to reduce the elbow. During this procedure, 
the arm is taken from a straight position and quickly bent upwards. The 
doctor will listen and feel for a “pop” or “click” sound, indicating the 
bones are back in place. A child may experience a moment of pain in 
the elbow at the time of the reduction. After treatment, most kids have 
full use of the arm within 5 to 10 minutes.

Some cases may require more than one try to successfully reduce the 
elbow. Occasionally, a child may not use the arm after the reduction 
for a brief time, fearing it will be painful. If discomfort continues, 
the doctor may put the arm in a sling and recommend acetaminophen 
or ibuprofen for pain relief.

Kids who’ve had nursemaid’s elbow are at risk of a recurrence, so 
it’s important to be careful when picking up your child or holding 
hands. Never jerk, swing, or tug on a young child’s hands or arms.

Reviewed by: Kate M. Cronan, MD
Date reviewed: October 2008

Nursemaid's Elbow - (Continued from Page 4)

This information was provided by KidsHealth, one of the largest resources online for 
medically reviewed health information written for parents, kids, and teens. For more articles 
like this one, visit www.KidsHealth.org or www.TeensHealth.org.  ©1995-2006. The Nemours 
Foundation

Not Available Online
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TAXES • ACCOUNTING • BOOKKEEPING

TAX TIME IS HERE  
Call  Lisa Beitler CPA at 281-455-5625

to schedule your tax preparation

• Personal and Business Tax returns
• QuickBooks services including training
• IRS problem resolution
• Payroll preparation, Sales Tax, Property taxes
• Financial statements
• Small business set-up and consulting
• Tax planning

“I am a full-service CPA 
offering a personalized 

approach to your 
personal and business 
accounting needs in 

Cypress, Texas.”

Lisa Beitler
Certified Public Accountant

17 years experience
Texas A&M Graduate

Cypress resident

“The Cypress CPA”
281-455-5625

lisabeitler@yahoo.com

Healthier Homes
Submitted by Charlie & Michelle Bubnis

Did you know that dryer sheets, air fresheners, scented laundry 
soap, scented cleaners and scented body lotion tend to have one thing 
in common?  95% of the chemicals used in these particular products 
contain artificial fragrance molecules derived from petroleum which 
have shown to pose human health risks.

The chemical fragrance industry is virtually unregulated.  Full 
disclosure of the ingredients in their products is not necessary because 
these ingredients are considered “trade secrets”.  Because of this in 
2005 the Food and Drug administration (FDA) issued a warning to the 
fragrance industry stating that the agency is serious about enforcing 
a law requiring companies to inform consumers that their products 
have not been safety tested.

Several of the common fragrance ingredients found in these 
products are:
a)	benzyl alcohol – a central nervous system (CNS) depressant.
b)	coumarin – animal carcinogen
c)	p- cymene – chronic effects: damage to lungs, liver, kidneys. 

Target organ: CNS
d)	diethyl phthalate – possible risk of congenital malformation of 

fetus, targets nerves

e)	musk ketone – increases carcinogenic effects of other materials.  
Found in blood, fat tissue and breast milk; crosses placenta/
barrier.

f)	toluene – target organs: liver, kidneys, brain and bladder
Using fragrance free products for laundry and personal care products 

is an educated step towards making the home healthier for the entire 
family.

Try some of these easy less toxic options:
- Use free and clear laundry detergent
- Wash and dry cotton and synthetic products separately
- Add one half cup of vinegar to the wash cycle as a fabric 

softener
- Fresh fruit bowls for non-toxic fragrance in the house
- Use baking soda as a deodorizer
- Use fragrance free shampoo, conditioner, lotion and deodorant 

Resources for more information:
- Environmental Health Network: www.ehnca.org
- www.cosmeticdatabase.com
- Less Toxic Alternatives, Carolyn Gorman, 2001
- Industry MSDS sheets  

http://www.ehnca.org
http://www.cosmeticdatabase.com
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Celebration Women’s Ministry at 
Cypress United Methodist Church 
All women are invited to join us for Saturday brunch and speaker 

on January 24th at 9 am to noon at Cypress United Methodist 
Church in the Fellowship Hall at 13403 Cypress N. Houston 
Rd, just east of Huffmeister Rd. We’ll have a lite breakfast, 
fellowship, praise and worship, prayer time, along with our guest 
speaker—Rachel Norris of Joy Pottery Ministries. Rachel uses 
pottery demonstrations and her testimony to reveal God’s purposes 
of His love, mercy and grace. Celebration is a woman-to-woman 
ministry of sharing, encouraging, discipling, and mentoring in the 
faith. Our focus is presenting the truth and beauty of the message of 
salvation, healing, renewal, and restoration. 
It’s an awesome morning 
to meet new friends and 
hear an inspiring message. 
And the cost is free! Our 
nursery is available upon 
request. Please RSVP so 
we may save a seat for you. 
Contact Karen Bidinger at 
281-304-8888. We hope 
you’ll join us!

Threads of Time Quilt Show
Submitted by Susan McClendon

	 West Houston Quilter’s Guild’s bi-annual quilt show will be 
held February 20-21 at the Leonard E Merrell facility in Katy, 
Texas.  Hours: Fri. 9-5 Sat. 9-4 There will be over 200 quilts, 
vendors, donation quilt, guild boutique, 
quilt appraisals by appointment.  For 
more information: www.whqg.org or 
281-373-0072. 

The Beacon is a private publication published by Peel, Inc. It is not sanctioned by any 
homeowners association or organization, nor is it subject to the approval of any homeowners 
association or organization, nor is it intended, nor implied to replace any publication that may 
be published by or on behalf of any homeowners association or organization. At no time will 
any source be allowed to use The Beacon contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, 
shape or form, nor in any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for 
the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other 
self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. 
The information in The Beacon is exclusively for the private use of Peel, Inc.
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www.LakesofFairhaven-neighbors.com
A website dedicated to your subdivision

with photo tours of listings, photo tours of
your subdivision, school information and more!

RE/MAX N.W. Territories
13040 Louetta, Ste 228
Cypress, TX 77429
281-797-3590 Cindy Direct
281-468-2853 Dan Direct
cindy@dan-cindy.com

We provide Only Colored Flyers, Professional photos, Staging,
Internet marketing, Sellers Coverage on each listing,

Dan and Cindy are full time agents and can be reached
via cell phone or email 24/7. 

We are a Texas Children’s Miracle Network Office
For every listing we receive, we will make 

a donation in your name to the
Texas Children’s Miracle Network.

Happy New Year
from our family to yours!

Dan and Cindy Boutwell


